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GREENWAY

FIELDS

HOMES ASSOCIATION

. would like to invite vou Lo join
the festive cheer at the Annual
Holiday Party lrom 5-7 PM
on Sunday, December 9. Again,
Linda Vogel has graciously
offered her home at 633 W. Meyer
Blvd. Refreshments and hors d’oeuvres
are provided. We look forward to
seeing familiar faces and greeting new
neighbors. See the enclosed invitation
and please RSVP to the HACCD (Homes
Associations of the Country Club District)
offices at B16-523-2440 by 12/6/07,

The Annual General Meeting lor
our association will be held in the large
meeting room at the Church at Brookside,
located at the corner of Meyer Blvd and
Wornall, on Thursday, January 10, 2008
starting at 7 PM. General elections will
be held. TF anyone is interested in serving
on the Board, please conlact Gina at
S16-444-5439. We will be reviewing Lhe
fiscal budgets and proposing a special
assessment 1o keep pace with expenses,
Remember, assessments have been the
same since 1923!

Through the tireless work of resident
and past GFHA President, Katie Allison,
a fund has been established to renovate
and preserve the brick columns al the
corners of Meyer Boulevard at Wornall.
Katie's efforts were highlighted by Tony
Rizzo in the Kansas City Star on October
L0, The columns have fallen into severe
disrepair, and it would be a shame to tear
them down. Current estimates range up
to 590,000 for the mortar and ron work.
To donate to the Meyer Columns
Restoration Fund, send contributions

to The Homes Association of the Country
Club District (HACCD) a1 222 W,
Ciregory Blvd., KC MO 64114,

Katie's attention is not limited to the
Mever Blvd columns. The donation from
Charles Rootes for the Greenway Fields
plaques {see photo left) showcased at the
comer of Wornall and Greenway Terrace
was initiated by Katie, Our most sincere
thanks to Charlie Rootes for the donation
and to Bob Lewis of B & M Construction
for donating the installation services
(816-424-1335).

A special recognition to all of our
Board Members: Wendy, Joe, Barbara,
Mike, Aaron, and IT, who gave their
time, talent and commitment fo our
neighborhood association during 2007,

Best wishes to you and vour family

this holiday season. .

—(iina Valentino
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Save the Date
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December 9
Anmual Holiday Party
5-7T PM
sz
December 16
Judging of 2nd Annual
Greenway Fields Holiday
Light=s Contest
£
January 10
Annual GFHA General
Meeting 7PM
£
Remember that the 29th of
November is our bulky trash
pickup date and that there
will be unlimited trash
removal on the week of
December 25th.
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s you may be aware, the City
offers free Fall leaf and

brush collection on set dates. If

vou live south of 63rd Street, your pickup
dates are Movember 29 and December 20,
If you live north of 63rd Street yvour pickup
dates are November 17 and December 14,
Please use the following guidelines for
curbside pickup:
+ Backs of leaves and bundles of brush
should be curbside by 7 a.m. on the
scheduled day of collection.
* Mo more than 20 sacks and'or bundles per
household.

* Sacks and bundles must not
weigh more than 40 pounds
each,

+ Llse only paper lawn debris
sacks. Mo plastic bags.

= If you seal sacks, use
masking tape only; do not
use plastic or duct tape.

* Mo grass clippings or trash.,
+ All branches must be
bundled, Branches must not
be more than 3 inches in
diameter and not more than 4
feet long.

* Bundles of branches must not be more

than 2 feet in diameter and not more than 4
feet long.
+ Use twine or jute rope to tie bundles; do
not use wire or plastic tape.
= [ wet weather is forecast, cover sacks’
bundles with clear plastic.
* Backyard composting will be accepted,
= Girass clippings, leaves and other yard
waste can be composted in your yard. The
University of Missouri Extension Service
offers online information on backyard
composting

More information can be found at wwrw,
kemo.org. Click on “site directory” and
go to "Leaf and brush Curbside Collection®.




Holiday Security Tips from KCPD

By Mike McAdam, Security Committee Chair

s the holidays approach it makes
sense to review a few simple rules

that will protect vou and your
loved ones from either property loss or,
worse yet, personal injury due to uninvited
criminal guests. Kansas City Police Officer
Brent Parsons is the security liaison to
our homes association. He coordinates
our off-duty officer patrol in
Greenway Fields and other area
neighborhoods. Officer
Parsons has the following |
suggestions which will | 8
improve your chances =
for a crime free holiday
season.
« Always lock your
vehicle with the windows
rolled up
« Don’t leave anything of
value inside vour vehicle in
plain sight
+ ltems that you must leave
should be locked in vour trunk
« Never leave your vehicle
unoccupied with the keys in it
—even Lo warm NOUr car
« If you have an anti-theft
device....use it!
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= Make sure your license plates are

properly secured

= Park in well lit areas, even if vou don’t

plan to stay after dark

* Don’t leave garage doors open, even for

just a few minutes

= Keep gifis and packages away from

windows

* Make sure all windows and doors are

secure and locked

* Don’t answer your door without
knowing who's there

'« Keep lights on inside and outside

your home

= Be a good neighbor—watch out for
one another

* Call 911 in case of emergency

OfF course it always helps to stay alert

and be sure to report suspicious behavior

to the police. The Kansas City Police

department now releases and updates

every week on Thursdays, crime

information so that you can track

online any reported crimes in our

neighborhood. Go to

ol

Stay Alert! Don't let a Grineh
spoil your holiday season!
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Holiday Lights
The judging for the 2nd
Annual Holiday Lighting
Contest will be December
16th. The categories
are Most Original, Most
Colorful, Most elaborate,
Best Block and Best Of
Show. Do take advantage
of the good weather
to get your holiday
decorations out and up!
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hitp:/ferime. kansascity.com/, a link to
the Kansas City Star’s webpage to look at
the Kansas City Crime Map. You can
then check criminal activity over a period
of days or weeks by each category, such as
car theft or burglary for any neighborhood
in the city. The more you know about
criminal behavior the better your chances
to prevent it and avoid it from harming vou
and your family. If vou have any questions,
please contact me at Mikediv210@&@aol.
com, Happy Holidays!
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KC Water Dept.’s Phase 3 Project

After inquiries were made
regarding the Water Department's
plans for Greenway Fields, the
following information was emailed
to our homes association:
urrent plans for the Phase 3
project (for funding reasons)
are to split the original Phase 3
project into at least two phases.
Phase 3A, the first phase, is planned to
be bid this fall with construction likely to
start early 2008. In the area of Greenway
Fields Homes Association, the project
will include storm sewer and catch basin
replacement on Pennsylvania from the
south end of the Phase 2- Huntington
Relief Sewer Project to just south of 62nd
Street. Work will also include storm sewer
replacement (including catch basins) and
water line replacement along 62nd Street
from Pennsylvania to Summit and storm
sewer and catch basin replacements on
Summit between 61st Terrace and 62nd
Street. Phase 3A also contains work that
is not in the Greenway Fields Area along

Huntington Road and on Pennsylvania
immediately north of Huntington.

In the area of Greenway Fields Homes
Association, the remainder of Phase 3
will include storm sewer and catch basin
replacement along Valley Road from 62nd
Street to 65th Street, along Pennsylvania
from 62nd Street o Greenway Terrace,

WATER SERVICES
DEPARTMENT

along Wornall Road from Meyer to 65th
Street, along Meyer from about a half block
west of Valley to Brookside Boulevard, and
along 65th Street from Wornall Terrace to
Wornall Road, storm work on 63rd Sireet
from Valley to Summit. Additionally,
Pennsylvania from Mever Blvd to 65th
Street and Jefferson Street from Meyer

to 65th Street include trenchless storm

sewer rehabilitation called pipe reaming
that will include excavation and backfill of
pits at either end of the work in addition

to catch basin replacement, 65th Street
from Washington to approximately
Wornall Terrace will receive cured-in-
place pipe lining which is also a trenchless
technology. but the area will also have
catch basin replacements. Miscellaneous
water line relocations resulting from

the storm sewer work will also occur

in various areas of the project. Phase 3
work also occurs in other areas not in the
Greenway Fields Area; Phase 3 is generally
encompassed by Ward Parkway to the west
58th Terrace to the north, Wornall Road to
the east, with the Greenway Fields Area
being the south limits, At the intersections,
curb inlets might go around the corner
slightly from the streets, including
Greenway Terrace where we are adding a
couple of fairly large inlets on Greenway
Terrace. The schedule for the remainder
of Phase 3 is vet to be determined pending
availability of funding,
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EARTHSCAPING BY ATLAS

#remodelME ey
2 mand oty corcgns (816) 210!:‘:1484 LAWN & LANDSCAPE MAINTENANCE
tgroebl @ aaamissouri.com HARDSCAMNG
FREE COMTRACTOR DWRITINR-r oo oroererreren S SN CALL NOW FOR WINTER SPECIALE ON
REFERRAL SERVICE lr;i:"f-il_‘l:r..-:.. SRR, %1 1N |11 MASTRVARY WK AND LEAF REMOTAL!
ductible..., ek ) 31,000
Policy Tt ST32 (8 16) 9 85-31 05

Heeread on AwtefHome & Lewmbership Discon
(her discounts and sureharpes moy apply

PLEASE CALL FOR A HOMEMALTO QUOTE!!

*Kitchen/Bath Updates
*Room Additions

¥Basements
*Everything in between!

YOTED BEST FAMILY DOCTOR
OF S3OUTHLAND

2 YEARS STRAIGHT
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CHIMNEY TECH

T P ———
David Gilliand

1035 E. 23rd Avenue
N. Kansas City, MO 84115
816 221-9981 « Fax 816 221-5597

chimneylech@linkcity.ong

CALL TODAY

Pe rsol cﬂi.w."

B816.298.0057
www.remodelmekc.com

R. Joseph Groebl e
o . Family. Many definitions,
FINARCIAL ADVISOR many types, ene Doctar for your
Fimancial Plamiing Specialist f'.lmil'_f for life.

SMITH BARNEY
a diviston of Cittgrotg Globol Moarkets Inc.

DHrect: §16=-932-THIS
Tall Freg: 1-800-821-5457

Powifolio Strategist iv a weekly vesearch publicarion thar
is featured on the left side of my websire

Brookside Family Medicine

7130 Wornall Rd, Kansas City, MO

hitpz/faowow, fe.smithbarney.com/grocbl

J Rustlers
Premium Meats

Contact JT Forristal for the
famous skinless brat!!

816 507-0345
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Do you need
Long Term Care Insurance?
We specialize in LTC planning
Financial & Health Eligibility
Plan & Benefit Design
Multiple Leading carriers offered

FIND OUT TODAY!

{Financial

" Partners

BOB MCCLELLAN, Partner
601 W. Meyer Blvd.

Kansas Cltéy HO 64113
(816) 361-0394

Wil TREAF HOUSER AR ATIMEE

As ITWAS ﬂpﬂ

Phone/Fax:%13 709-8204

(8186) 523-9355

7
g A Greenway Fields Home Owner since 1971,
0 [ will represent the sale of your home with personal
z pride and conviction.
3 Call for a free Market Analysis
i Arthur Parks

913-677-6300 or 816-809-0707 cell

P e aparks@recceandnichols.com

s iy wranw.aparks.recceandnichols. com
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Becoming Nana
Unigque baby g:ﬁs, toys,
books, keepsakes
& creative gift baskets

..d!.
(324‘? |Ir|'-|rlz:=idu H::-l,lll,‘-l.rnrn:'
L] E 2324
Kanzas City, MO H4113
B16363-2200
TUEEDAY THROUGH SATURDAY L1-5rm
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Home of the
Month
September

600 W. 63rd 5t.
Valerie and

Vern Stilwell
October

601 W 63rd St SBam
and Julie Meers
November

6223 Valley
Margot Tillitson




Scary Neighbors
® narecent Kansas City Star article,
writer Tony Rizzo said that “If there is
a more elaborate and creative non-
commercial Halloween exhibit in Kan-
sas City than the Januarys® front vard, 1
haven’t seen it.”
Our neighbors John and Amy January live
on 615t Street, with their three children
Jack. Joey and Molly Kate. Their front

vard has become a
popular “haunt® for
il alloween spook-
P seckers who find
an arrangement of
decrepit tombstones,
frightful figures and
a menacing gargoyle
perched above the
front door. The ghost
story of the fictional
Sweeney family and
their demise is heard
over the FM radio
signal playing in the
background.
Orver the past 7 years
: LR the January's have
developed this wonderful neighborhood
atiraction, adding something new each
vear, with most of the display being hand-
made. Perhaps this creativity comes as no
surprise once we learn that John is a cre-
ative director al marketing firm Sullivan,
Higdon and Sink, and Amy is a former art
director, Take a look at www.sweeney-
familyhorror.blogspot.com for some more
interesting details about the January fam-
ily and their Halloween story,

Greenway Fields
Board Members

Gina Valentino
President

6437 Washington
G44-5439
ginavalenting
Emsn, com

Wendy Trainor
Vice President
603 Gresnway
822.-9484
wendyinke
Ghotmail.com
Barbara
Martin
MNewsletier
6439
Pennsylvania
333-4890
barmarke

@yahoo.com

Aaron House
Secretary

404 W, 63rd St
210-0921

hﬂw
gmail.com._

Joe Groebl

Treasurer

427 Greenway

G23-8855

rjoseph.groebl
i Iy,

com

Mike MeAdam
Security Issues
Mikediva 106
aol.com

JT Forristal
Newsletter
Advertising
415 Gresnway
S507-0345
iforristal@
ko.rr.ocom

Sally Sallee
Sorial Events
425 Greenway
237-1401

sally,salleed

LCOTIL

Heep in touch!
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Please RSVP to the HACCD (Homes Associations of the Country Club District)
offices at 816-523-2440 by 12/6/07.
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